WILLIAM A. SHINE GREAT NECK SOUTH HIGH SCHOOL

341 Lakeville Road, Great Neck, New York 11020

"Our Orange and Blue starts with an Extraordinary You"

Dr. Christopher Gitz, Principal (516) 441-4800 cgitz@greatneck.k12.ny.us

January, 2024

Dear South High Community,

Happy New Year and welcome to 2024! I hope that your holiday season was an enjoyable and peaceful one. We are quickly approaching the start of the third quarter at South High. Please note that any half year course will end on Friday, January 26. Please remember to check your child's schedule for any schedule change/new course beginning at the start of the third quarter on Monday, January 29.

Please be advised that Regents exams are being held Tuesday, January 23 through Friday, January 26. There will be no classes on Friday, January 26. Please note this is a change from the printed calendar. Students taking Regents exams have been notified by their counselor and provided with all testing information.

Important Dates

- Saturday, January 6: Fashion Show at 7:30 p.m.
- Monday, January 15 No School: Martin Luther King Jr. Day
- Thursday, January 25: Virtual Grade 11 College Night at 6:00 p.m. Our Guidance Department will share more information as we approach this event.
- Friday, January 26 No Classes: Rating Day. Please note this is a change from the printed calendar.

Please refer to our <u>South High Calendar</u> on the South High School website, under the Calendars tab, for more information about events going on at our school.

Sincerely,

Dr. Christopher Gitz Principal